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“Bringing Hope and Life to the Prisoners”  

 
 

 

From CEO / Chaplain Shelia Johnson:    
Dear partners and friends,  

I pray that all is well with each of you and that you are eager and ready to give thanks for all God's blessings 

from the bottom of my heart and from all the Hope For All team members. We are praying for each of you to 

have a blessed Thanksgiving.  Faith and thanksgiving are close friends. If you have faith in God, you will be 

thankful because you know His loving hand is upon you, even though you are in a lion's den. That will give you 

a deep sense of joy, and joy is the barometer of the depth of faith you have in God.  Let me give you an 

example. Imagine if I said I would give you one million dollars if you sent me an email. Of course, you don't 

believe that I would do that.  But imagine if you did.  Imagine if you had knowledge of more than 1,000 people 

who had sent me an email, and everyone received their million dollars -- no strings attached.  More than that; 

You had actually called me, and I had assured you personally that I would keep my word.  If you believed me, 

wouldn't you have joy?  If you didn't believe me -- no joy.  The amount of joy you have would be a barometer 

as to how much you believed His promise. 

 

We have so much to be thankful for. God has given us "exceeding great and precious promises" that are "more 

to be desired than gold." Do yourself a big favor -- believe those promises, thank God continually for them, and 

"let your joy be full." 

 

 

“Be careful for nothing; but in everything by prayer and supplication with 

 thanksgiving let your requests be made known unto God.” Phil 4:6 (KJV) 

Prayer requests should be submitted to Chaplain Shelia Johnson ** 281-467-2410 ** 

PLEASE TAKE A MOMENT TO JOIN US IN PRAYER 

SUBJECT REQUEST 

Pastors Mozell & A.T. Lord Jesus, thank you that Pastors A.T. and Mozell continue to bear fruit 

  

Pastor Abe Washington While you work in Brother Abe’s behalf, fill him with the oil of glandness.  

Hope For All in Jesus 

Prison Outreach 

ENTER INTO HIS GATES WITH THANKSGIVING, AND INTO HIS COURTS WITH PRAISE.  

BE THANKFUL TO HIM, AND BLESS HIS NAME.  FOR THE LORD IS GOOD; HIS MERCY IS 

EVERLASTING, AND HIS TRUTH ENDURES TO ALL GENERATIONS. Psalm 122:4-5 
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The rules have 
changed since the 
September 
Lockdown. Some 
prisons will not 
allow us to bring 
anything into the 
prisons except our 
Bible and Sermon 
Notes,  

**nothing else.**   

 
 

Check with Shelia prior to going in to get individual prison updates. 

 

PRISON VISIT REPORTS 

Pam Lychner Unit  October 8th, Minister Dan Groves went into this unit and had 2 hours 

with 60 men.  After Worship we were reminded that the Holy Spirit was manifest in our midst.  

Dan brought a message from the Word entitled EMPATHY from Romans 12:15, Prov 14:10 

and others.  Afterward I gave an invitation for prayer.  One man received Jesus and one was 

prayed for healing.  Bless The Lord, Dan Groves 

Stringfellow Trustee Camp On the afternoon of October 8th, Minister Dan Groves went 

to this unit and ministered to about 15 men.  Since there was a mix-up on times, this was a 

great turnout.  I recognized some of the men and know they are dedicated disciples of Jesus.  

I sang Psalm 150 and we worshipped God together.  I brought the same message as I had that 

morning at Pam Lychner. We were all blessed in the fellowship of the Holy Spirit. 

LeBlanc Unit,  On October 22nd, Minister Dan Groves went to this unit in Beaumont for 

the first time.  As the men entered and signed in they began setting up extra chairs until the 

Chap. Shelia Johnson Lord of the harvest, we THANK YOU for the laborers in this field whom you 
have chosen to step up and be counted. 

  

NOVEMBER  2023 

5th 8:30am Clemens 12th 2:30 pm Stringfellow 

5th 12:30am Estelle 19th 6 pm Diboll 

11th 7 pm  Duncan (Sat) 26th 9 am Ramsey Trustee 

12th 8:30 am Terrell Trustee 26th 2:30 pm Wainwright 

    

DECEMBER 2023 

3rd  8:30 am Clemens 10th  2:30 pm Stringfellow 

3rd  12:30 pm Estelle 24th 9 am Ramsey Trustee 

9th  7 pm Duncan  (Sat) 24th  8 am LeBlanc 

10th  8:30 am Terrell Trustee 24th 8:30 am Wayne Scott 

10th  2:30 pm Wainwright 31st  9:30 am Duncan 

JANUARY 2024 

7th    8:30 am Clemens 14th  2:30 pm Stringfellow 

7th   12:30 pm Estelle 21st  9 am Ramsey Trustee 

13th  7 pm Duncan  (Sat) 21st  8:30 am Wayne Scott 

14th  8:30 am Terrell Trustee   

14th  2:30 pm Wainwright   

NOTE:  Times given 

are actual start times.  

PLEASE arrive early 

for the check in 

process.  
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entire room was packed.  In the end, including wheelchairs and walkers lined up against two 

walls there were 103 men in attendance.  I spoke on our mandate from Jesus to preach the 

Gospel both in word and through a holy life that would draw men to Jesus. In worship and 

throughout the meeting the air was electric with the Holy Spirit, which several of the men had 

taken note of.  It was a most exhilarating time for all of us. 

Murray Unit Gatesville, Tx Chaplain Johnson, Apostle Ray C. Felder, and Dr. 

Cassandra Kitchen were at the Murray Unit in Gatesville Texas, a women's prison unit. 
The ladies each while holding hands in a circle prayed for the service, then the 
Chaplain prayed a powerful prayer before leaving to go to his church service. Some of 
the ladies praise dance on the song "You Know My Name" . The praise team sang a 
few songs. We ministered a few songs. Dr. Cassandra Kitchen ministered to the 
ladies  with some very encouraging words. They were very receptive and before she 
could begin her message which was "Which gate will you choose, the straight and 
narrow or the wide and broad '' Matt 7:14, her time was far spent. Many of the ladies 
came forward for prayer. One soul came to Christ and because of the strong anointing 
in the place yokes were broken. The guard stated that they had never had a service 
like that in all her years of being there. 
 
Editor’s note: 

2 Corinthians 13:14 The Grace of the Lord Jesus Christ and the Love of God and the Fellowship of 

the Holy Spirit be with you all. (ESV) 

 
 

 
An excerpt from: Poems for the heart of God, by Darrell Hausmann 
 
Jesus said to them, “ I am the way, the truth, and the life.  No one comes to the Father except through 
me’”  John 14:6   
In this day, Your name will be lifted on high;   
Jesus, the Son of God, I will not deny; 
There is only one way to the throne of Grace; 
To kneel at the cross where He took my place; 
I will call you Lord, my Savior, my King. 

 

Thank you for your support to this ministry. Pray that laborers will answer the call 

through, Hope For All In Jesus Prison Outreach. Your financial support is an important 

contribution to the success of this ministry.  Your prayers are equally important though 

you may not see the results on this earth.  Know by faith that God hears and delights to 

grant the desires of His redeemed ones.  Ps 37:4 “Delight yourself in the Lord; and He 

will give you the desires of your heart. 
May the Lord continue to bless you and pour out His loving kindness upon you. 
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IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN BEING A PART 

OF THE PRISON MINISTRY  

IN ANY CAPACITY,  

Please contact: Chaplain Shelia Johnson 

281-467-2410 

 

LET’S WISH ALL 

IN THE MONTH OF 

PROSPEROUS DAY 

FOR THE REST OF 

THEIR LIVES
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